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Michael Lam

From: Debby Knight <Debib95076@hotmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, October 7, 2021 9:50 AM

To: Michael Lam

Subject: Hearing on Oct. 15th

****CAUTION:This is an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open attachments or click links from unknown 

senders or unexpected email.**** 

Good morning  

 

My name is Debby Knight  I live on Apple Valley Lane in Watsonville.  

It has recently come to my attention that there will be a hearing on October 15th  

regarding the licensing of a grow-process-sell site at 530 Apple Valley Lane  

 

I never received any notification in the mail.  I only heard about this a few days ago  

through one of the other owners of Apple Valley Lane who did get notification and is equally upset about the 

lack of information regarding this issue.  

 

I have been reaching out to anyone and everyone I can to find out some information about  

this process. No one seems to want to say anything.  Why is that?  Do the neighbors not have a say?  

 

All the traffic this is going to bring in has to cross over our properties.  Shouldn't we have the opportunity to 

be heard?  

Who is going to maintain the road?  What's is going to stop people from going to the "wrong property? "  

We already have people parking on the side of the road at night (which happens to be my backyard) 

I am absolutely frustrated and angry at the lack of caring for the safety of the current residents much less our 

quality of life.  

 

We all moved to the country to get away from being surrounded by commercial businesses.  

This type of operation is going to bring a danger to our small dead-end, private, residential road.  

 

Who's going to "police" the people driving up and down our tiny little dirt road.  We already have problems 

with people dumping their trash and just random people driving up our road "looking" for something that 

doesn't exist or "just a place to park to party".  Not to mention the ones who are just up to no good in the 

middle of the night.  

 

There are already cars going up and down Apple Valley Lane at all hours of the night going in and out of 530 

Apple Valley.  

 

 

Up until now we have all been extremely patient with the current "Provencial grow" permit    

We have tried to be good neighbors and let them show us that it will be safe, quiet, etc.   It has been a bumpy 

road to say the least.  
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We don't feel very safe as it is right now. 

 

Enough is enough.  The people who actually live on Apple Valley Lane are against this proposed license to 

grow-process-sell on site at 530 Apple Valley Lane.  

 

I am deeply concerned about the safety of my family.  When we call 911 -- no one comes.  To add something 

like this out here in this type of situation is completely unfair to the people who do live here.  

 

I am asking you to please send me some information as to what this is all about and how do we (the people 

who actually live here)  

get to be involved and have a say with what is happening to our environment.  

 

I am unaware of any "residence in process" as is stated in the listing.  I was never notified any permit to build a 

residence.   

 

There are other issues as well such as the water.  Has it been noted that 530 Apple Valley Lane shares a well 

with another residence?  

 

I look forward to hearing from you 

 

Thank you for your time.  

 

Debby Knight  

275 Apple Valley Lane  

Watsonville  
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Michael Lam

From: Sheila McDaniel

Sent: Friday, October 8, 2021 8:20 AM

To: Michael Lam

Subject: FW: APN: 028-212-08

 

 

From: Debby Knight <Debib95076@hotmail.com>  

Sent: Wednesday, October 6, 2021 10:21 AM 

To: Sheila McDaniel <Sheila.McDaniel@santacruzcounty.us> 

Subject: APN: 028-212-08 

 

****CAUTION:This is an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open attachments or click links from unknown 

senders or unexpected email.**** 

Good morning Sheila  

 

My name is Debby Knight  

 

I live on Apple Valley Lane.  I just saw (by accident) the ad in the Sentinel about 530 Apple Valley Lane and 

their plans to  

get a permanent  license to grow, dry and distribute.  I have never received any information about any 

hearings or permit plans for  

either this license or for a planned residence that is supposedly in process?   

 

Can you please send me some information on what is happening out here?  It seems to me that the people 

who have to  

live next door should have some sort of say in what is about to happen in their neighborhood.  Is there a 

hearing scheduled?  

 

When was there ever a permit applied for or granted or anything for 530 Apple Valley.  

 

I'm seriously upset about what is happening here.  Before I get too upset I would really appreciate some 

answers.  

The last I heard there was a moratorium put in place for any grow's within 600ft. in an RA zone.  

 

Thank You  

 

Debby Knight  

275 Apple Valley Lane  

Watsonville, CA  95076 
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Michael Lam

From: Sheila McDaniel

Sent: Friday, October 8, 2021 8:19 AM

To: Michael Lam

Subject: FW: Item #2, 201095 530 Apple Valley Ln

Attachments: invoice_000009.pdf; lacyRoadagreement.pdf

 

 

From: Philip Sanfilippo <prs1749@att.net>  

Sent: Thursday, October 7, 2021 4:02 PM 

To: Sheila McDaniel <Sheila.McDaniel@santacruzcounty.us> 

Cc: Debby Knight <booksbyknight95076@gmail.com> 

Subject: Item #2, 201095 530 Apple Valley Ln 

 

****CAUTION:This is an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open attachments or click links from unknown 

senders or unexpected email.**** 

Hello, 
Because of a prior commitment, I can not attend the public hearing regarding 530 Apple Valley Lane.  
My family has owned and operated an apple farm on Apple Valley Lane since 1962. We grow apples 
commercially for Martinelli's Apple Cider. Apple Valley Lane runs through part of our property. 
The application for an outdoor cannabis operation located at 530 Apple Valley Lane must be denied 
for the following reasons:  
 
-Water 
Unless the well has been changed, the 530 property shares a well with a neighboring residence. To 
my knowledge, the current well is barely adequate. It is very hard to believe that the current well can 
support county fire requirements, the water needs for two residences (existing and proposed) and a 
10,000 square foot grow.  

-Violation of Existing Road Agreement 
Attached is a signed and notarized road agreement between my father and the Lacy family. In early 
2019 the Lacy family violated the agreement; the up-slope was modified by their contractor. Also all of 
the existing water bars were removed, necessarily modifying how rain water drained from the road. 
This modification if not corrected could degrade the integrity of the road. 
Along with our lawyer, we met with the Lacy family representatives on site. The water bars were 
eventually reconstructed.It should be noted that the changes to the up-slope can not be reversed. 
Because of the current drought, it is impossible to tell if the modifications to the up-slope will cause 
any erosion to the existing bank. If we get a lot of rain this winter, there is a good possibility that there 
will be land sides at the sites of the modifications. 
-Base Rock Application to the Road 
Attached is the invoice for base rock applied to the existing road. It shows that, at a minimum, 700 
tons of base rock have been applied to the road by a contractor hired by the Lacy family. Is a permit 
required for this application? If so, was a permit requested and issued?  
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We don't know if Santa Cruz County is aware of the water problem. The obvious violation of the road 
agreement is troubling. Perhaps the disregard of required permits and the lack of adherence to rules 
and regulations points to a bigger problem. Will the rules and regulations regarding this grow be 
followed? 

All of the neighbors, especially the families with tender aged children, are scared. We all know of a 
grower who has been robbed twice at gun point. I put in a camera system to monitor my driveway and 
yard. My partner Kathy, will not stay on the farm by herself; she is too scared. This is not the way of 
life we are equipped to deal with. This is not how it used to be. No one wants to 'sleep with one eye 
open' and no one feels comfortable keeping a gun in the house for protection; however, this is what 
has happened since so many pot farms have been established in our area.  

No one has ever put a gun to my head and demanded a bag of apples, but this has happened to 
people who grow pot in our neighborhood. 

Please do not allow another pot farm in our neighborhood; we are already overwhelmed and 
concerned. 

Thank you, 
Philip Sanfilippo  
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Michael Lam

From: Sheila McDaniel

Sent: Tuesday, October 12, 2021 8:13 AM

To: Karen Williams

Cc: Michael Lam; Heather Reynolds; Jocelyn Drake

Subject: RE: 530 Apple Valley Lane

Karen,  

 

Thank you for your input.  It will be provided to the decision maker, the Zoning Administrator.   Water approval was 

provided by the Environmental Health Agency for the existing cannabis operation and proposed dwelling.  I have 

included Heather Reynolds of Environmental Health here should you have questions regarding the approval process 

completed on this application.   Beyond well approval confirmation, the cannabis operation is required to be provided 

via a drip system ensuring water conservation.  Heather will update the decision maker should there be any issues 

related to the shared well system approval.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Sheila 

 

From: Karen Williams <sigrund@hughes.net>  

Sent: Saturday, October 9, 2021 12:59 PM 

To: Sheila McDaniel <Sheila.McDaniel@santacruzcounty.us> 

Subject: 530 Apple Valley Lane 

 

****CAUTION:This is an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open attachments or click links from unknown 

senders or unexpected email.**** 

  
  
Hi Shelia, 
  
My name is Karen Williams and I am writing you in regards to the proposed cannabis cultivation 
operation located at 530 Apple Valley Lane in Watsonville. My husband and I have owned and lived 
in our home at 525 Apple Valley Lane for almost 28 years. 
  
I wasn't sure if you knew that we share the existing well that is located at 530 Apple Valley. It has 
always been the only water source for our old 2/2 house. 
  
I'm assuming that they are planning on using our shared well for both the cannabis cultivation 
operation and the single family dwelling project that is in progress, but I don't know. Do you know? 
  
I just wanted to make sure that you and the person in charge of the building project, though I don't 
know who that is, knew that we were here, were aware of our well situation, and that you both take us 
and each others projects into consideration in regards to our water supply. 
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I would greatly appreciate any information you have and I hope to hear back from you. 
  
Thank You, 
Karen Williams 
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